
SCHOOL NEWSLETTER (DECEMBER 2018) 

Welcome to the final newsletter of 2018. It has been a long and busy Autumn Term with our children taking 
part in many wonderful activities such as Northumbria Water and their Dwayne Pipe Show, NSPCC,  Anti  
bullying week ( following this we were presented with the FAB Award), Odd Sock Day and not to mention all 
the Christmas activities.  We hope that you enjoyed the amazing performances put on by our very talented    
children.  We are all very proud of all of the children, they have worked very hard this term, and I am sure 
you will agree the singing this year has been exceptional.  
 
On behalf of all of the staff and all of the children I would like to 
wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. We look 
forward to seeing everyone back in school on  
Tuesday 8th January 2019. 
 
Mrs Murphy  
Headteacher  
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On behalf of all the staff and Governors of Holy Trinity 

 have a wonderful Christmas — we look forward to  

seeing pupils on Tuesday 8th January 2019. 

EXCELLENT ATTENDANCE 

Congratulations to the following pupils who have had a 100% attendance from September to 
December:- 
 
RECEPTION :  Rhkiya Adams-Gardener, Destiny Carter, Jacob Mason, Michal Stefanowski,             
   Alice Todd 
 
YEAR 1 : Aimee Bainbridge, Riley Crozier, Shane Dixon, Vina Majid, Beau Stephenson,  
  Naomi Truta, Emily Wales 
 
YEAR 2 : Freya Bannon, Niamh Flaherty, Charlie Millward, Isla Rossiter, Lilly Rossiter,  
  Tyler-Lee Russell, Rian Seff, Tyler Thornton, Vincent Todd 
 
YEAR 3 : Lucas Bickley, Ashton Cantwell, Cory Dowson, Jamie McStea, Barry Raper,   
  Harry Turner, Noah Whitehead 
 
YEAR 4 : Ava Causer, Maddison Gray, Alfie McMann, Jessica Moore, Erin Rimmington,  
  Isabella Young 
 
YEAR 5 : Grace Baxter, Theo Carter, Bekka Kirtley, Phoebe Kirtley, Ruby Ord, Scarlett Ord, 
  Alexa Roberts, Lewis Weetman, Lennon Whitehead 
 
YEAR 6 : Erika Adams, Chole Bainbridge, Chloe Bickley, Jamie Gooding, Holly Gray,   
  Hannah McFarlane, Abby Miller, Lacey-Jae Pennock, Dominic Rutherford,  
  Amy-Louise Seff, Declan Sharp, Lennon Stephenson 



THURSTON VISIT 

   

Children from Years 4, 5 and  staff enjoyed a fun filled four days of 
outdoor adventurous activities at Thurston Outdoor Education     
Centre in the Lake District.  Pupils took part in a range of outdoor  
activities including ghyll scrambling, canoeing and rock climbing.  
This trip also developed pupils’ motivation skills, team work and    
self confidence.   
 

A good time was had by all the pupils and staff.   

BE BRIGHT -  
BE SEEN 

 
We have reached that time of year 
again when daylight hours are 
shortening and the clocks have 
gone back. This may mean that 
some children are travelling to 
and from school at twilight, or in 
the dark. Please remind children 
that wearing something reflective 
at night or fluorescent in daylight 
will help them to be seen by  
drivers.  
 
Although children may be able to 
see vehicles in the dark, drivers 
may not see them and it is  
important that they are visible 
when crossing roads or walking 
along unlit roads. If they are  
riding bicycles in the dark they 
must, by law, have a white front 
light and red rear light. The rear 
reflector must also be kept clean. 
It is especially important to wear  
reflective clothing when cycling in 
the dark.  

HOLY TRINITY FUNDRAISING 
 

Thank you 
 

MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 
 
    Thank you to everyone who supported 
    our Macmillan Coffee event—the total   
    raised was £416.83.   

 
POPPY APPEAL 2018 

Thank you so much to all our staff, parents 
and pupils who gave so generously to this 
years Poppy Appeal, a very full collection tin was handed 
to The Royal British Legion. 

 
BBC CHILDREN IN NEED 

The whole school dressed up in their finest spots and we 
provided a very bright and cheerful spectacle on Children 
in Need day.   

We raised a spotacular  £221.37, thank you. 
 

 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Just a reminder that there will be no After School Clubs on the first week back after Christmas  
Holidays apart from Year 6 Booster Club.  All clubs will start week beginning 14th January 2019.   

BREAKFAST CLUB 

Our breakfast club, which is sponsored by Greggs, is free to pupils.  We serve toast, fresh fruit, juice 
and cereal every morning in our school dining hall from 8.15 am to 8.45 am every day.    
 


